ROSE LAKE FOREST PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
WINTER NEWSLETTER 2016

Greetings to everyone, hope vou all had a great winter. Here in the forest we were
fortunate to have a very mild winter. We, the board of directors, are looking
forward to the 2016 year.

The flagpole is down due to strong wind this past winter. [t will be put back up
May. Also in May we the board thought it would be of help to the members who
are having problems getting rid of furmiture and large items not fitting in the
dumpsters. They will take tires, but NO HAZARDOUS WASTE MATERIALS.
It will be a 30 vard dumpster that will be dropped at the dumpster area May20,
2016 till June 10, 2016 (three weeks). This is at no additional cost to members.

Flection ballots are enclosed in the newsletter. There are four scats open on the
Board of Directors for the next two years. Please seriously consider nominating
someone for these seats.

There will be a special meeting at the Spring Meeting. This meeting will be held
mn a formal matter. We, the board, are asking to raise the budget from $1,500 to
$2.500. And there was a questionnaire sent last fall to sec who would be mterested
n another brining on the roads. This would NOT be an additional cost. We will
be voting on this matter at the May mecting.

The Board of Directors of Rose Lake Forest wishes to extend their sympathies to
everyone who has lost a loved one in the past year.

Next meeting May28, 2016, Time: 10:00 a.m. Place: Gamina Park. Hope to sce
you there.

Sincerely,

Deb Hubbie, Secretary
231-912-1222



ROSE LAKE FOREST PROPERTY OWNERS ASS0C.
2016 ANNUAL ELECTION INFORMATION

The election will be held at the Memorial Day Weekend General Membership Meeting on
Saturday, May 28, 2016. If you cannot be present at the meeting you may request an absentee
ballot from the Election Committee at the address shown below.

There are four positions open this year for seats on the Board of Directors. Nominees must be
members of the Association and in good standing. Please be sure an individual is willing to
run for office BEFORE you place his/her name in nomination. NOTE: You may nominate
vourself if you choose.

All Nomination forms must be returned and post marked no later than Monday, March 28,
2016. No nomination forms can be hand-delivered. You must mail them in order for them to
be valid.

REMEMBER YOU HAVE A RESPONSIBILITY TO PARTICIPATE IN THE RUNNING OF YOUR
ASSOCIATION.

PLEASE RETURN TO:
Beatrice Bertollini

108 Timber Trail
Leroy MI 49655

Nomination Form, please print clearly.

Name Phone
Address
Name Phone
Address
Name Phone
Address
Name Phone
Address
Name Phone

Address




